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ORDINARY COUNCIL 
  

  

SUBJECT: MAYORAL MINUTE - PARKING FINE CONCESSION PROGRAM  
FROM: Mayor  
TRIM #: 18/403738      
 

  
In June this year, the NSW Government announced plans to make parking fines fairer 
for residents across NSW.  
 

One of the new initiatives under the plan is the Parking Fine Concession Scheme which 
allows Council’s in NSW to opt into reducing certain local parking fines.   
 

On 30 November 2018, I received a letter from The Hon. Dominic Perrottet MP Treasurer 
and Minister for Industrial Relations inviting Camden Council to participate in the State-
wide scheme that would allow parking fine concessions for the Camden Local 
Government Area.   
 

Under the new scheme, all Councils in NSW will have the opportunity to reduce 52 types 
of parking offences (as identified in Attachment B in the letter from the Minister), from 
$112 to $80. To make this change, Councils must opt in, by advising the Minister in 
writing by 1 January 2019.  
 

Councils that choose to opt in by 1 January 2019 will be able to charge the lower parking 
fine amounts from 1 March 2019. Councils who do not opt in by 1 January 2019 will have 
an opportunity to do so later next year, however this will mean the issuing of lower fines 
will be delayed.  
 

If Council was to opt in to charge the lower parking fines, there would be a minor 
financial impact (approximately $7000p.a) which can be accommodated within the 
existing budget.  
 

With the Minister’s letter arriving post the deadline for this Council business paper 
agenda, and to meet the NSW Government’s 1 January 2019 deadline, it was important 
that this issue be brought to this final meeting of Council, through a Mayoral Minute, for 
consideration. 
 
 

 

RECOMMENDED 

That Council:   
 
i. agree to opt in to the NSW Government’s Parking Fine Concession 

Scheme to reduce parking fine amounts from $112 to $80 as identified in 
attachment B in the attached Minister’s letter, and thereafter as advised by 
Revenue NSW. 

 
ii. advise The Hon. Dominic Perrottet MP, Treasurer and Minister for 

Industrial Relations, of Council’s decision before 1 January 2019. 
 

 

ATTACHMENTS   
 
1. Letter from The Hon. Dominic Perrottet MP Treasurer and Minister for 

Industrial Relations 
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